
 

   

Town Hall 
Market Street 
Chorley 
PR7 1DP 

Date: 22 August 2017 
Your Ref:  Chorley Liaison  
 
Jo Turton  
Chief Executive 
Lancashire County Council 
 
By email jo.turton@lancashire.gov.uk 

 

Dear Jo  
 
CHORLEY LIAISON QUERIES  
 
At the meeting in July several queries were raised in relation to LCC services.  Would it be 
possible to have a response by Monday, 9 October? 
 
Adlington Town Council requested that Parkwise increase enforcement within the Town to reduce 
the amount of nuisance parking occurring in the village, and that visits are made at all times of 
day particularly when the village is at its busiest (school times for example).  Particular problems 
are being experienced by disabled residents as access through the village for pedestrians is 
being restricted by inconsiderate and dangerous parking.   
 
Adlington Town Council also question why it is taking a long time for any action to be taken when 
potentially dangerous problems are reported to Lancashire County Highways. A recent example 
of this is subsidence which has appeared in the pavement in the centre of the village.  Initially 
reported 5 June, two cones appeared on 20 June. 
 
Croston Parish Council queried what, if anything, can be done to help alleviate perceived 
problems with speeding traffic through villages and HGV’s using roads which are no longer 
suitable. 
 
Hoghton Parish Council queried progress on a reduction in the speed limit on Hoghton Lane.   
 
Yours sincerely 
 
Ruth Rimmington  
Democratic and Member Services Officer  
Chorley Council  
ruth.rimmington@chorley.gov.uk  
01257 515118 
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